
PARISH OFFICE 

Ph:  802-525-3711  

Fx:  802-525-1292 

85 St. Paul Lane 

Barton, VT 05822 

trinityparish@ymail.com 
 

Pastor: 

Deacon: 

Administrative Assistant: 

Irene LeBlanc 

Music Director: 

Madeleine Roy 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays,     

3-3:30 P.M., Orleans 

Any time upon request, 

especially after Masses. 

 

BAPTISMS 

& 
MARRIAGES 

Please speak to a parish 

priest to plan these joyous 

sacraments. 

CHURCHES 

Masses 
 

ST. THERESA OF THE CHILD 

JESUS CHURCH 

44 East Street, Orleans, VT 

Saturday Vigil Mass:  4:00 P.M. 
 

 

ST. JOHN VIANNEY CHURCH 

85 Creek Road, Irasburg, VT 

Sunday Mass:  8:15 A.M. 

 

CHURCH OF THE  

CONVERSION OF ST. PAUL 

85 St. Paul Lane, Barton, VT 

Sunday Mass:  10:30 A.M. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CEMETERIES 

St. Paul’s Cemetery, Barton 

St. Theresa’s Cemetery, Orleans  

St. John of the Cross Cemetery, 

East Albany 

St. John Vianney Cemetery, Irasburg 

(No plots currently available) 

 

ST. ANTHONY’S 

LIBRARY 

The Northeast Kingdom’s  

Collection of Catholic books  

for evangelization and catechesis. 

Located in St. John Vianney  

Church, Irasburg. 

See a list of available books in  

our parish website. 

A parish in the Roman Catholic Diocese of Burlington 

 www.MostHolyTrinityParishVT.com 

ST. PAUL’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

www.StPaulsCatholicSchool.org 

802-525-6578 

54 Eastern Avenue, Barton, VT  

Roman Catholic  

Diocese of Burlington 

www.VermontCatholic.org 

Parishes of the Northeast Kingdom Deanery 

Blessed be the Holy and Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin 

Mary, Mother of God; We adore You O Christ, in every church tabernacle 

throughout the whole world, and we praise You, for by Your holy Cross, 

You have redeemed the World. 

Corpus Christi Parish (748-8129),  

St. Johnsbury, Lyndonville, Danville. 

Mater Dei Parish (334-5066),  

Newport, Derby Line, West Charleston, 

Island Pond. 

St. Andre Bessette Parish (744-4066) 
Troy, Lowell, North Troy 

 
Mary Queen of All Saints Parish  

(472–5544) 
Hardwick, Greensboro Bend, Craftsbury 



Mass Schedule, Intentions for July 1st-9th 
 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sat. - July 1 - 4:00 p.m. St. Theresa’s  

  Allen LeBlanc, by Irene 

Sun. - July 2 - 8:15 a.m. St. John Vianney 

  Hank Griffin, by Jim & Karen Jarvis 

10:30 a.m. - St. Paul’s 

  The Most Abandoned Souls in Purgatory,  

  by Doris Poirier 

Mon. - July 3 - [No Mass] 

Tue. - July 4 - 7:00 p.m. Mary Theotokos, Newark 

 (572 Lake Road, Newark, VT)  

Wed. - July 5 - 6:15 p.m. St. Theresa’s 

  Gert Burdick, by Bill & Gayla Mayo 

Thu. - July 6 - 8:30 a.m. St. Paul’s 

  Deceased Members of the LaBrecque Family 

  by Jeannette LaBrecque 

Fri. - July 7 - 8:30 a.m. St. Paul’s 

  Jim Hrdlicka, by Maria Morris 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sat. - July 8 - 4:00 p.m. St. Theresa’s  

  Shirley Fortin, by Theresa & Dan McAvinney 

Sun. - July 9 - 8:15 a.m. St. John Vianney 

  Lynn Ferguson, by Jim & Karen Jarvis 

10:30 a.m. - St. Paul’s 

 A Special Intention, by Mary E. Fleck 

Parish Collections:   

June 25  First: $3,270  Second: School Support  $833 

Second Collection this weekend: Peter’s Pence 

Prayers have been requested for: 

 

Rest In Peace: 

Paul Vanasse 

Real Couture 

Monique Lapointe 

Pope Benedict XVI 

Lucille Royer 

Michael Brunelle 

Irene Lanoue 

Pauline DeLaBruere 

Romuald Kuczek 

Shirley Fortin 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

This past week, we heard the news that Bishop Coyne is being transferred to the Archdiocese of Hartford, 
Connecticut, beginning in October, to serve as coadjutor bishop, meaning that he will succeed the current 
archbishop there when he retires next spring.  We wish Bishop Coyne well, and accompany him with our 
prayers.  Though he is no longer our diocesan bishop, Bishop Coyne will serve as our apostolic administrator 
(basically still responsible for administering our diocese) until he leaves in October.  Then, Monsignor John 
McDermott will become our apostolic administrator, a post he previously held during the last interregnum 
between bishops, until Pope Francis assigns a new bishop to our diocese. 
 

This week, I celebrate my fourth anniversary at Holy Trinity Parish.  I feel very blessed to serve as your pastor, 
and I am grateful for all your prayers and support. 
 

This Fourth of July, Independence Day, let us thank God for the rights we enjoy as Americans, including our 
right to practice our Catholic Faith, and let us also pray for the generations who came before us who sacrificed so 
much to secure these rights for us.  May God help us to put our freedom to good use, worthy of such noble 
sacrifices. 
 

This Saturday, July 1, we celebrate St. Junipero Serra, a Franciscan missionary who labored to establish missions 
among the native peoples of California in the late 1700s.  I was blessed to be at his canonization by Pope Francis 
during his visit to Washington, D.C. in 2015.  I was also blessed to be able to visit some of the mission churches, 
established by St. Junipero, when I was on a vacation to California last year. 
 

Have a blessed week, 
Fr. Curtis  

Shut-Ins & Sick 



July 2, 2023 

 

Fundraising Goals 
St. John Vianney Roof 
$12,639/$21,000 
60% 
 
St. Paul’s Church Furnace 
$18,230/$19,850 
92% 
 
St. Paul’s Oil Tank Removal 
$1,435/$10,500 
14% 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal 2023 

“The vocation is truly a treasure that God places in the hearts 
of some men, chosen by Him and called to follow Him in 
this special state of life. This treasure, that must be 
discovered and brought to light, is not made to ‘enrich’ 
someone alone. He who is called to the ministry is not the 
‘master’ of his vocation, but rather the administrator of a gift 
that God has entrusted to him for the good of all the people, 
or rather for all humanity, even those who have drifted away 
from religious practice or do not profess faith in Christ.” – 
Pope Francis. The Bishop’s Annual Appeal supports 
vocations to the priesthood and deacons. This year we have 
seven seminarians and commissioned the largest number of 
deacons last fall. To learn more or make a gift online visit: 
bishopsappealvt.org.  
Our Parish’s Progress on the Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

$10,500/$21,603  
49% 

Faith Formation  

We are planning the upcoming catechetical year!  Please 

contact our DRE Kel-lee Leamy at (209) 352-3575 for sign-up 

information for both CCD and RCIA. 

Celebrating Most Holy Trinity Parish’s  

20th Anniversary 

When:   Sunday, August 20th, after 10:30 Mass 

Where:  St. Paul School grounds 

BBQ, silent auction,  surprise contest, and a new 

fangled $$$ raffle. (Lots of fun) 

Donations are needed for the silent auction. Crafts, 

antiques, art or anything new and exciting. 

The delicious chicken BBQ is $15. Pre sale tickets 

and walk-ins are welcome. 

Pope Francis Appoints the Most Reverend Christopher J. 
Coyne as Coadjutor Archbishop of Hartford to Succeed 
Archbishop Leonard P. Blair in 2024

The Vatican today announced that the Holy Father Pope 
Francis has appointed The Most Reverend Christopher J. 
Coyne, until now the Bishop of Burlington, as the  Coadjutor 
Archbishop for the Archdiocese of Hartford. He will succeed 
Archbishop Blair as Archbishop of Hartford when in 2024 
the latter submits his resignation at the age of 75 in keeping 
with church law. The Archbishop of Hartford is responsible 
for the spiritual shepherding of the half-million Catholics in 
Hartford, New Haven, and Litchfield counties; Archbishop 
Blair has served in this role since December of 2013. 

Archbishop Coyne has served as Bishop of Burlington since 
December 2014.  During his time as bishop, he has carried 
out a Diocesan Synod, ministered with his clergy, staff, and 
parish leaders through the Covid pandemic, and maintained 
the good works of the Catholic schools of the state.  Under 
his leadership the Vermont Catholic Community Foundation 
[VCCF] was established to foster and support the good 
works of the Church throughout the state. 

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops defines a 
coadjutor as “a bishop appointed to a Catholic diocese or 
archdiocese to assist the diocesan bishop. Unlike an auxiliary 
bishop, the coadjutor (arch)bishop has the right of 
succession, meaning that he automatically becomes the new 
bishop when the diocesan bishop retires, resigns, or dies.” 

Archbishop Coyne will take up residence in the Archdiocese 
of Hartford with a Mass of Welcome to be celebrated at St. 
Joseph Cathedral, Mother Church of the Archdiocese of 
Hartford, on Monday, October 9, 2023, at 2 PM. 

Archbishop Coyne will serve as the Apostolic Administrator 
of the Diocese of Burlington until his welcome in the 
Archdiocese of Hartford in October at which time the 
Diocesan College of Consultors will elect an administrator to 
lead the Diocese of Burlington until a new bishop is 
appointed by the Holy Father. 



 

Please support the 
businesses you see 
advertised here.  Let 
them know that you 
saw their ad in our 
bulletin and that you 
appreciate their 
support for our 
parish! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leroux Brothers 

Transmissions 

Transmission Specialists 

Complete Auto Repair  

Used Cars—Free Quotes 

RT 16 BARTON VERMONT 
 

802-525-4330 
1-800-420-4330 

WWW.LEROUXBROTHERS.COM 

 

Charity 

Unity 

Fraternity 

Patriotism 
 

Knights of Columbus 

Most Holy Trinity Council, 

#7763 

Serving the Church, Parish, 

Community, and Families 

Grand Knight Gilles Berard 

Call to Volunteer 525-8881 

Green State Biochar 
is committed to the 
reduction of 

biomass waste and the production of 
high-quality biochar which can be 
utilized in a myriad of applications 
including the production of energy.  

Green State Biochar—
YouTube    
Donna:  802-461-5553 

Joshua 

House, 

Inc. 

Preventing 

Homelessness 

in the North-

east Kingdom 

A Federal 501 c 3 Tax-Deductible 

Non-Profit 

Joshua House NEK VT 

P O Box 1434, Derby, VT 05845 

(802) 323-3848 

joshuahouse2019@gmail.com 

 

Towing ●  Service 

Metal Recycling ● 24 Hour Towing 

(802) 754-6920 
1859 Route 5 Orleans 

Family Owned & Operated 1948-2023 

Celebrating 75 Years 

 

Futures Pregnancy Care is a pregnancy 
support center offering compassionate 
care, life affirming options, information, 
and education for women and men facing 
unexpected pregnancies.   
 
Visit us at:  
70 Church Street, Lyndonville, VT 05851 
 
Call us at (802) 427-4199 
or our 24/7 Hotline (800) 712-4357 

St. Paul's Catholic School  

PreK — 8 

802-525-6578 

54 Eastern Avenue 

Barton, VT 05822 

 
 
 

James Cardinal Gibbons Assembly 1157  
Faithful Navigator: Andre Ricard 

Meets 4
th Wednesday of the month 

Rotating Council locations at 6:00 PM 

Curtis-Britch  

& Bouffard 

Funeral  Homes  
 

 

Locally Family Owned and Operated 

Newport, Derby, Barton,  
Island Pond & Craftsbury Common 

 

802-334-2720      802-723-4419    802-334-6756  
 

Roland N. Britch, Jr., Owner 
Richard R. Bouffard, Owner 

 

Small Ads: $125 

Large Ads: $175 

Seen every week by 

our parishioners, in 

print, by email, and 

online. 


